Minutes of Manchester Affordable Housing Trust		APPROVED

Date:		January 27, 2020
Time:		5:00 PM
Location:	Virtual Meeting through Zoom as posted
Present:	Nancy Hammond, Sarah Mellish, Chris Olney, Joan McDonald, Peggy Hegarty-Steck Technical Support Staff: Sue Brown 
Absent:	John Feuerbach, Muffin Driscoll
Also Present:	Manchester Housing Authority Board Members:  Gretchen Wood,  Beth Heisey and MHA Director:  Irene Frontiero

I. Call to Order
Chris  Olney, In Chair Feuerbach’s absence called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM and noted that while the meeting was not a joint meeting with the MHA, members of the MHA were present.
II. MHA/MAHT Study 
Chris noted that the Consultant has taken initial concept designs and ideas for redevelopment to three potential development partners to see if they might be interested under and has received positive feedback.
[bookmark: _Hlk59435237]Next steps are to meet with DHCD to discuss feasibility of redevelopment in coordination with DHCD including possible funding options.  
Trust members discussed the possible make up of units on the DPW site, including number of bedrooms and whether any should be age restricted.
A resident of Loading Place Road noted that any new units at that site include laundry within the unit as currently exists.
Administrative
a. Approval of Minutes (December 10, 2020) Minutes were approved as submitted. 
Technical Assistance Hours and Tasks
Weekly hours averaged 2.4 hours, primarily coordination regarding Study and meetings  
b. Treasurers Report
Joan reported:
· an account balance of $674,610.37
· $13,912.60 has been pd to Consultant
· CPC has recommended approval of $200,000 for MAHT
. 
c. Update on Emergency Rental and Mortgage Assistance Program
Peggy reported that $76,568 of the $100,000 has been committed to 15 clients.  Two of the 27 applicants to date have been homeowners seeking mortgage assistance.  Peggy noted that the numbers of inquiries coming from Manchester residents are increasing again.  
Trustees discussed the option of providing additional funding if necessary as well as possible increasing the maximum amount a client could receive. Peggy noted that the remaining funds would be adequate until the Trust meets again.
III. Discussion of Planning Efforts as may be relevant including 40B LIP Application, 40R LCD Study and Zoning Recodification and Update
Sue provided an update of the 40R LCD Study and the Zoning Recodification and Update.  
Members discussed the 40B Lip Application and elements of negotiation.  
IV. Other matters, as may not have been reasonably anticipated by the Chair (Discussion only)  N/A
V. Next Meeting Date
The next regular meeting of the MAHT is scheduled February 24th at 5 PM.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM

Minutes Approved at MAHT meeting on February 24, 2021
